May 22, 1951

Regular Meeting

The Board, with all members and their atomey present, met today in regular session.

Salaries were set for
Trial Magistrate same as before
Sub-trial magistrate " " \$2100.00 per annum 1800.00 " "

Letter to Liquor License Commission advising that since no amount had been budgeted for an additional Inspector, the one they appointed could not be paid until after July 1, 1951 when the new Budget becomes effective.

Letters to Sen. Herbert O'Conor, Sen. John M. Butler and Rep Lansadale Sasscer relative to extra \$100 tax on Coin Operated machines and also about Federal funds for building a school in Leonardtown.

Letter recd. from Attorney General's office relative to pay for Treas. J. Frank Bailey; stated he should have qualified Jan 1, a s stipulated by law, but should now be paid from the date he qualified.

Letter from Mr. Little about sheriff's audit. Many attorneys who had cases connected with the sheriff failed to reply to Mr. Little's letter asking for amounts received etc. He was advised by letter to send in list of names of those attorneys and the Bd. will endeavor to contact them and get the information in order that this audit may be closed.

Zoning Appeal Board- appointment made in 1945 G. Schley Miles James Thomas Wm. L. Calloway

no change has been made in the Board.

Bd. of Education was advised that the sum of \$9,200.000 had been allocated for increment in Teachers' pay for 1951-52, and this amount covers only those receiving less than \$2500.00 per annum.

Mr. W.S.Donaldson agreed to make an audit of the Planning Commission books at no extra charge.

Roads accepted
Blackistone- Patixent Beach Rd
Capt. Lawrence, Abell
Bond Neck Rd. extensiom

600 ft.
400 yds

Frank L. Fanning- Whote Neck Crk. serves 6 families-Mr. Guy and Mr. Thompson will look over the rad and makereport at the next meeting.

J. Frank Abell appeared, relative to extra tax on Coin op. machines and asked that the Bd. do what it could to prevent this tax since so many machines will not be licensed if the extra tax is added

Town Commissioners appeared to ask about a new school for Leonardtown, also to ask if they should prepare sewage and water for the new building. Since there are no aparent funds to use for the school- at this time- no answer was given them about the sewage etc. The Bd. of Town Commissioners and the Bd. of Education, with the Commissioners are anxious to have a new school in Leonardtown.

R.B.Duke spoke about fire plug for protection of the County bldgs and the library. One had been placed at the Court House grounds but was removed. If the pipes are carried from that plug to the new bldg it will not serve anyone. The Town Commissioners feel that the extra pipe should be laid along the road where additional lots will be sold and thus receive part of the money from water rent etc.

The Board set the salaries of the Justice of the Peace at 8th District \$200.00 per annum 5th " 100.00 " " all others at \$50.00 per annum

Harry C. Davis 5
Geo L. Quade 7
Clarence Dodge 8
Noah Callis Sr 6
J. Albert Long 3
J. Clarence Taylor 2-1
J.I.Bowles 3
Roland Clarke 9

Petitions for Erosion relief signed by owners of property at Tall Timbers filed.

Board adjourned at 4;30 pm approved

president.

Leonard & Alvey